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MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 
We congratulate Mr Hassarati who was ordained as a 
Deacon in our Maronite Catholic Church on Saturday 
2nd November 2019 at St Maroun’s Cathedral, 
Redfern. Mr Hassarati was one of three sub-deacons 
ordained by Bishop Antoine-Charbel Tarabay.  
Congratulations to Mr Hassarati and his family.  
 
We keep in our thoughts and prayers all those who 
have been affected by the recent fires that have 
broken out across NSW and the country. We pray for 
the firefighters who risk their lives to save others.  
 
Today the students in Years K-6 participated in 
celebrating Mass for Lebanon.  Activities were 
enjoyed by all in particular the mufti day where the 
students came dressed in the colours of the Lebanese flag.  We pray for peace to prevail in Lebanon always.  
 

Prayer for Peace in Lebanon 
Come Jesus, Come! 

We long for the peace you offer, 
when our lives do not go as we planned, 

when conflict invades our daily lives, 
when we see the world we live in  
torn apart by violence and war; 

and we feel powerless 
to accept, 
to change, 

to act, 
to help. 
Amen 

 
Tonight the students, staff and parents will be 
celebrating the Year 12 Formal.  This marks the final event in the Year 12 Calendar.  We wish them all the 
very best in their future endeavours.   

 
 
Sr Irene Boughosn 
PRINCIPAL 
 

 

HEAD OF PRIMARY MESSAGE  

 
The use of Social Media and online safety has been discussed many times throughout the year. As we approach 
the longest break of the school year, I thought it would be timely to remind parents of the dangers associated 
with the online world. Technology is often an easy way to occupy a restless or bored child at home, but it is 
essential that all children are closely monitored when using any device, especially phones and iPads. Child safety 



whilst online and the effects the amount of screen time has on a child’s wellbeing, are two important things to 
remember when allowing children to use technology.  
The eSafety Commissioner recommends seven steps to assist children when entering the digital world so that 
any risk they may encounter can be minimised. As parents or guardians, you should endeavour to always:  

 
1. Be involved 
2. Work with your child to set boundaries for screen use   
3. Be clear about the consequences of not switching off 
4. Set device-free zones and times in the house 
5. Ask your child to explain their screen use 
6. Use tech tools to help manage access 
7. Lead by example 
 
These recommendations are explained in detail in the attached flyer. 
Further information can be located at www.esafety.gov.au/parents 

 
Lebanon Independence Day 
Today MCHF celebrated Lebanon Independence Day. We began with a beautiful Mass for Lebanon which was 
prepared by Sr Cynthia, Year 5 teachers and Arabic staff. It was a wonderful celebration which concluded with a 
lovely reflection by the students. The choir led by Mrs Chalhoub and Sr Marlene, did an outstanding job as 
always. The celebrations continued throughout the day with a barbeque lunch at the College hosted by our 
Parent Association. A variety of food was on offer and the students certainly enjoyed the beautiful cupcakes 
that were made especially for the day. A big thank you to Mrs Mary Bechara and her team, for all the 
preparation that went into this event. A great day was had by all. 

 
 
Christmas Concert 
The MCHF Annual Primary Concert, ‘Christmas: Christ is Born’ will 
be held on Wednesday 27th November 2019. There will be a 
morning and evening performance on the day. If you have not yet 
secured your tickets, there is still time. Please make enquiries at 
the College Office before seats sell out.  
 

Morning Performance Doors open at 9am for a 9:30am start 

Evening Performance Doors open at 6pm for a 6:30pm start 

Cost: $10 per ticket 

 
Staff Professional Development 
Each week all teachers in the Primary Department participate in Professional Learning Meetings so that they can 
expand their knowledge and keep up to date with current educational practice. These meetings are paramount 
to ensure our students receive the targeted learning that they require and develop the skills of a 21st Century 
Learner. Our learning this week focused on the new PDHPE Syllabus which is to be implemented at the start of 
next year. This new syllabus aims at providing students with opportunities to enhance their own and others’ 
health, safety, wellbeing and participation in physical activity. Students will also develop self-management, 
interpersonal and movement skills to become empowered, self-confident and socially responsible citizens. 
 

http://www.esafety.gov.au/parents


Year 6 Graduation 
Our Year 6 students will graduate next Friday 29th November. The day will begin with a special mass held in their  
honour, followed by the Graduation Ceremony which will take place in the Primary Hall. A reminder that the  
invitation to the ceremony is limited to two guests per family due to limited space.  
 
Year 5 Science and Technology 
This term, Year 5 students have been learning all about the ‘Living World’ which involved conducting a variety of 
experiments. This week’s experiment focused on chemical reactions. Students had to follow a set procedure 
that involved mixing vinegar and baking soda together which caused a chemical reaction. Students were 
required to make predictions and then record their observations through the use of notes and labelled 
drawings/illustrations. The reaction created carbon dioxide gas that expanded up and out of the bottle and 
inflated the balloon.  

 
 
Library Borrowing 
A reminder that library borrowing has now ceased for the year. Can we please ask that all books are returned as 
quickly as possible so that the end-of-year procedures that need to occur in the Learning Centre can begin. This 
will ensure that all the books are back on the shelves and ready for borrowing at the start of the 2020 school year.   
 
Uniform 
As we approach the end of the year, it is important that students continue to comply with uniform expectations. 
This also includes having appropriate haircuts and wearing suitable accessories. Boy’s hair must be cut in a neat 
and tidy manner with no steps or permanent parts. There should be no visible gel or hair products and the hair 
cannot be spiked up. Girls must have their hair tied up if it is longer than shoulder length. They are to use hair 
ties and headbands that are either navy blue or yellow. No student is to colour their hair. We would appreciate 
parent assistance in ensuring that the College Policy is adhered to by your child at all times. If you have good 
reason why your child is not in correct uniform, we kindly ask a note be written and sent to the class teacher. 
 
Visiting Student Teachers 
Throughout the year, MCHF welcomes student teachers from the Australian Catholic University to come and 
develop their teaching skills in a classroom setting. Whilst here, they are guided by their supervising teachers 
who assist them in leading small group activities and whole class lessons. This is not only a valuable experience 
for the student teachers but also for the classes they are teaching as well. 
 
Christmas Raffle 
The College’s Parent Association are holding their annual Christmas Raffle with an array of exciting prizes to be 
won. It is an opportunity for our students, staff and wider community to join in the excitement and spirit of 
Christmas. The Christmas Raffle will be drawn at the Primary End of Term Awards Assembly on Thursday, 5th 
December 2019. Raffle Ticket books and an accompanying note outlining details was sent home yesterday. Raffle 
books and money should be returned to your child’s classroom teacher in a sealed envelope by Monday 2nd 
December, 2019. Any unsold tickets also need to be returned by this date. 
 
End of Term Assembly 
The Primary End of Term Awards Assembly will be held on Thursday, 5th December. We look forward to seeing  



at our final assembly for the year. 
 
Changes to Applications for Approved Leave – Travel 
From the beginning of 2020, any student intending to take leave for a period of 5 days or more during the  
school term, must complete an application form in order to obtain Principal approval.   
 
Mr D. Day 
Head of Primary 
 

HEAD OF SECONDARY MESSAGE 

 

2019 College Theme 
To Love – “Spread love everywhere you go. Let no one come to you without leaving happier.”  
St Teresa of Calcutta 
 
Term 4 Focus 
Love for Self – “What can I do to be a better person?”  
 
Final Weeks Expectations 
We are at the stage where examinations have completed and 
we are preparing to wind down towards the end of the 
academic year. However, I must remind our parents/guardians 
that College policies and expectations must continue to be 
adhered to until the student’s last day. This includes uniform, 
grooming, behaviour and attendance. Classes are continuing to 
complete course requirements and the College expects all 
parents/guardians and students to adhere to these 
requirements.  
 
The Bishop’s Christmas Card Competition 2019 Winners 
As part of our Year of Maronite Spirituality, Bishop Antoine-
Charbel Tarabay invited all Maronite students, from year 6 to 
year 10 to enter the 2019 Christmas Card Competition. 
Students were invited to draw or paint a Christmas scene 
inspired by our Maronite spirituality, depicting the Holy Family 
at Christmas. A panel of Judges from participating schools 
together with the Bishop examined all entries and the College is 
proud to announce that Grace Sleiman (Year 9) was the winner 
of the competition. Her artwork will be printed onto the 
Bishop’s 2019 Christmas Cards with her name, year and the 
College name printed on the card.  Pictured right 
  
Changes to Applications for Approved Leave – Travel 
Commencing from 2020, the minimum days to apply for 
approved leave – travel has changed to 5 days instead of 10 
days. Any student who wishes to apply for approved leave – 
travel for 5 days or more commencing in 2020 must complete 
an application form.  
 
Year 12 Formal 
Our Year 12 students formally conclude their senior years at the College with the celebrations at the Formal at 
Lantana Venue on Friday 22nd November 2019.  
 
Year 11, 2020 Taster Lessons 
On Monday 25th November 2019 until Thursday 28th November 2019, our year 10 students will be completing a 
four-day programme where they will get a ‘taste’ of the senior courses they will be completing in 2020. The 
lessons are compulsory for students. Failure to attend the lessons will jeopardise the student’s place in that 
course for next year. Please refer to the letter sent with all the details and information.  



 

Lebanon Independence Day Celebrations 
On Friday 22nd November 2019, the College celebrated Lebanon Independence day with the Parent 
Association’s lunch stall as well as entertainment at lunch time. The staff also enjoyed a Lebanese morning tea.  

 

 
 
Vinnies Social Justice Day at ACU 
Members of the Student Leadership Team, Charlene Sabat, Rafka Semaan and Lara Chamoun, attended a 
vinnies social justice day event at ACU accompanied by Mr Julius. The day included various forums, workshops 
and an opportunity for the students to collaborate with our student leaders from other schools.  
 
Student Leaders Visit Parliament House  
On Wednesday, the Year 12 leadership team 
along with Mr. Julius were invited by the 
Honourable Dr. Geoff Lee to attend Question 
Time at the NSW Parliament House. They 
were given the opportunity to view and gain 
some insight into the role of Parliamentary 
Members in discussing imperative topics on 
their responsibilities over the wellbeing of 
New South Wales. – Robbie El-Bazouni 

 
Mr E. Asmar 
Head of Secondary 
 



DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

 Primary Concert (6:30-8:30pm) - Wednesday 27th November  

 Year 6 Rewards Day at the Aquatic Centre - Thursday 28th November  

 School concludes for Year 6 students-  Friday 29th November  

 Secondary Expo Extravaganza (6pm) - Tuesday 3rd December 

 Secondary Sports Day - Thursday 5th December 

 SCHOOL CONCLUDES - Friday 6th December 

 First day of Term 1 (2020) for Years 1-12 students – Thursday, 30th January 2020 

 First day of Term 1 (2020) for Kindergarten – Monday, 3rd February 2020 (Half Day) 
 

  CONGRATULATIONS   
 
All Rounder Awards –  Sirat Kaur, Elizabeth Azzi (Kindy) - Heidi Farah, Danny Taouk, Joseph Tatian, Patrick El-
Katrib, Bernard Katrib, Maribelle Debs (Year 3) - Julien Nabhan (Year 4) - Leana Dib, Patricia Harb, Luciana Dib, 
Elie Joukhadar, Chanelle Mekary, Maria Ebeed (Year 9) – Ibrahim Fakhri, Christopher Makdessi, Antonella 
Yaacoub (Year 11) 
 
Bronze Awards –  Julianna Fenianos, Summer Moujalli, Mariah Elia (Kindy) - Bella Souccar, Mariah Tannous 
(Year 1) - Rafqa Bousijaan (Year 2) - Lucas Dahdah, Charbel Ishak, Rita Hadidi (Year 3) - Charbel Semaan (Year 4) 
 
Silver Awards –  Mia Mejalli, David Kozah, Brendan Bazouni, Yassmeen Dayoub (Kindy) - Christian El Khoury, 
Marie Youssef, Ella Souccar, Charlize Nohra, Nicolas Atie (Year 1) - George Merheb, Tony Daher, Jonathon Ishac 
(Year 2) - Mia Kerbaj (Year 3) - George Saba (Year 4) 
 
Principal’s Award –  Elissa Harb, Gabriel Bou Assi (Kindy) - Olivia Tawk, Sophia Ghabache, Gianno Sleiman 
Jazz Sleiman (Year 1) - Maribelle Abdulahad (Year 3) - Mykal Abdou, Sarkis Youssef, Elie Ghannoum, William 
Taouk (Year 4) 
 

THIS AND THAT 
 

Year 9 STEM excursion to UTS STEM Day – And what a fantastic day they had! 

 
 



PARENT CORNER 
 

Many thanks to our Expo/Concert Sponsors –  

 
 

 



 
 

With the School holidays fast approaching please remember to follow the 5 simple steps for sun safety - 
1. Slip on sun protective clothing that covers as much of your body as possible. 
2. Slop on SPF 30 or higher broad-spectrum, water-resistant sunscreen, at least 20 minutes before sun 

exposure. Reapply every two hours when outdoors or more often if perspiring or swimming. 
3. Slap on a broad-brimmed hat that shades your face, neck and ears. 
4. Seek shade. 
5. Slide on sunglasses. 

 

Younger children would enjoy the message from Sid the Seagull found on the link below; 
https://www.sunsmart.com.au/tools/videos/current-tv-campaigns/slip-slop-slap-seek-slide-sid-seagull.html 

 

The Following items will be on SALE at the College for 2020 
 

Dates and times are as follows: 
Thursday, 5 December 8.30-9am 

Friday, 6 December 8.30-9am 
Monday, 9 December 8.30-3pm 

Tuesday, 10 December 8.30-3pm 
Thursday, 12 December 8.30-3pm 

Friday, 13 December 8.30-3pm 
Thursday, 23 January 8.30-2pm 

Friday, 24 January 8.30-2pm 
 

Item Cost 

Bucket Hat $10 

Brimmed Hat $15 

Small Bag $50 

Large Bag $60 

Library Bag $10 

 

Year 7 8 9 10 11 

Arabic Books $60  (carried on from Year 7) $40   

Art Kits $55  $95 $95 $95 

Casio Calculator  $30 $30 $30 $30  

https://www.sunsmart.com.au/tools/videos/current-tv-campaigns/slip-slop-slap-seek-slide-sid-seagull.html


PASS   $35 $35  

Bible  $25 - ONLY 1 Bible necessary for Years 7-10  

Jacaranda Bundle $155 (includes the Religion ebook & PDHPE Workbook)  
 

 

COMMUNITY HUB 
 

Health talks with the Hub group 

 
 

If you are interested in joining the Community Hub family, or would like more information,  
please contact AFRAH HADDAD, Community Hub Leader. 

Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday 
Mob: 0401451686   

Email: ahaddad@mchf.nsw.edu.au 
 

mailto:ahaddad@mchf.nsw.edu.au


ADVERTISEMENTS 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

School Readiness & K-6 Primary 

Tutoring 

Is your child starting school in 2020/2021? 

Will your child benefit from explicit literacy and 

numeracy tutoring sessions? 

Contact: admin@thelearningspot.com.au  

1/81-83 Hibiscus Street, Greystanes 

0481 822 142 (Stephanie Manolakos & Danielle 

Taouk) 

@thelearningspotau 

 

 

 
 

ADVERTISE  

WITH US 
 

$10 per newsletter  
(1/6 page) 

$100 per term or  
$360 for the year 

 

Contact Georgette  
Phone: 9633 6600   

Email: gbaini@mchf.nsw.edu.au   

mailto:gbaini@mchf.nsw.edu.au


ADVERTISEMENTS 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

We’ll Form Your Dream! 
Specialising in  

Formwork 

Steel Fixing 

Concrete 
 

Hi-Tech 8/2-4 Picrite Close 
PEMULWUY  NSW  2145 

 
Contact: Elias Hadchiti 

Mobile: 0417 776 677 or 0418 776 677 
Ph: 02 9631 9399  /  Fax: 02 9631 9433 

Email: elias@meega.com.au  

 

mailto:elias@meega.com.au
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